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Hello Fellow Lions!   

It’s holiday time already and for me it seems like it has come too quickly.  Time 
seems to fly by. Lions are already portraying Santa at Yeager’s in Bellingham and 
the Christmas Ship with strange looking Lions will sail on December 9th to each of 
the San Juan Islands bringing gifts and fun to the children and their families. 
Concrete Lions are selling fresh cut Christmas Trees on weekends.  

At our last meeting we voted to sponsor a family for Christmas involved with 
Family Promises. Family Promises is an organization that delivers innovative 
solutions for family homelessness including prevention, shelter and stabilization 
services. Permanent housing is one of their goals. It allows a family to stay 
together as a family unit while helping to find more permanent housing. 

Our next meeting will be December 4th at the Senior Center. We will also have a 
Lions Foundation meeting after the regular meeting.   

On December 18th we will have a Christmas get-to-gether just for some holiday 
fun!  No presents are needed as a “Secret Santa” will provide some surprises for 
everyone. We are having a taco bar and there is a sign-up sheet for you to choose 
what you would like to bring. E-mail me with your choice and I will keep the list 
going and will send it out to everyone a few days early in case there are any 

changes. Please bring family or friends with you for this fun time! 

Just a little heads-up – there will not be a meeting the first Monday of January 
due to the holiday and the third Monday in January is also a holiday so we will 
need to decide if we will meet at all in January. We should take a vote at our next 
meeting. 

Yours in Lions service, 

PZC Lion Carol Torset, Secretary 


